PC Sept 15

                         EARL SHILTON TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING COMMITTEE

MINUTES
Of the Meeting held at 7:30pm on Tuesday 22nd September 2015 at The Stute, Station Road, Earl Shilton.

Present: John Brown, Alan Greenwood, Steve Hardy
In Attendance: Gary Frewin - Deputy Clerk
PC15/001
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE
It was RESOLVED that Cllr Alan Greenwood be appointed Chairman of the Planning Committee.

PC15/002
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE
It was RESOLVED that Cllr John Brown be appointed Deputy Chairman of the Planning Committee.

PC15/003
APOLOGIES 


Apologies were received from Cllr Chris Coe and Cllr Melvyn Tebbett. 
PC15/004
TO RECEIVE ANY DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST FROM MEMBERS TO ANY MATTER PERTAINING TO THE AGENDA

There were no declarations of pecuniary interest received from members

PC15/005
TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS FROM MEMBERS ON MATTERS IN WHICH THEY HAVE A DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTEREST

There were no requests for dispensations of disclosable pecuniary interests from members
PC15/006
TO NOTE CURRENT PLANNING APPLICATIONS
A list of current planning applications was noted by the committee
PC15/007
TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM THE DEPUTY CLERK ON THE CURRENT PLANNING COMMENT SYSTEM
The deputy clerk introduced the report which had been circulated to members describing the rationale for the current planning system which was reviewed and reapproved in Nov 2012 (PC12/014). 

Members discussed the system with the clerk and accepted the reasoning, acknowledging that regular planning meetings were not appropriate to deal with applications. A member opined that it would be beneficial to include a bi-annual meeting to review the previous 6 months of applications and address any procedural matters arising. 
With all members in agreement, the deputy clerk indicated that he would include this on the new Term of Reference for the committee to be approved at Full Council in the near future. 

PC15/008
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Chairman made mention of the meeting with the agents of the Westfield Farm development which would take place at 10am on 23rd September, to which members of the planning committee were invited. 
PC15/009
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING.

The next meeting will be held in 6 months time or otherwise in response to an urgent planning matter. 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.15 pm
Chairman’s Signature
__________________________              Date
____________________         

‘All relevant legislation was considered in producing the decisions made herein’

1
Chairman’s initials ………………
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